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For more information contact:

E. J. Stapler 706-546-2165 (during duty hours)


          706-549-4194 (after hours)

Rural Development

News Release

Note to Editors: 

For income limits for the direct home loan program: http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ga/dirrh302.htm; 

and a list of our 23 community development offices and the counties they serve can be found at: http://www.rurdev.usda.gov/ga/fo-list.htm.  

Please feel free to contact the Rural Development nearest you for more information or to set up an interview.
Rural Development drops home loan mortgage rate

(Athens, November 26, 2002) Mortgage interest rates for housing programs administered by USDA-Rural Development, have dropped .75% this month.  

The program affected is the direct home loan program, which has dropped to 6%. The direct program is for very low to moderate income borrowers who cannot obtain a mortgage from a lending institution. Borrowers must fall within certain income limits, which vary by county.  All homes purchased must be in rural areas and outside large urban areas.

"This is very good news for families trying to purchase their first home," said Joe Walden, program director of single family housing for USDA-Rural Development. "The lower the interest rate, the lower the monthly mortgage payment. This makes our programs even more attractive for rural homebuyers."

Last fiscal year, 970 families became homeowners through USDA - Rural Development's housing programs. Over 70,000 rural Georgians have become homeowners since the Housing Act of 1949 was passed, and Georgia was the first state to complete a home under that program.

"We are able to help people who have regular incomes and good credit, but who can't save a downpayment," Walden said. "We can help people that otherwise couldn't get a loan and who would be trapped renting or living with relatives."

Families who have benefited from USDA - Rural Development's housing programs include young couples, single parents, older citizens, people on disability, and minority families, among others.

"We are starting to have more Hispanic families in our agricultural communities," Walden said.  "These families are beginning to apply for our programs in increasing numbers and we're hoping more will apply."

The agency is operating under a continuing resolution with limited available funds until Congress passes the FY03 budget. However, the application process can be started at any time. Anyone wishing to determine if they can qualify for a loan should call the local office serving the county in which they plan to live. 

People who exceed income limits may still qualify for other Rural Development home loan programs and should check with the local office for information.        # # #

